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Police Service of Scotland

Community Council meeting



We’re working hard to keep people safe across Scotland – tell us what matters to you in your community, please take our online public consultation: www.scotland.police.uk/yourviewcounts
North Berwick Community Council Meeting

Date of Meeting:  Tuesday 5th May 2020
Foreword:

During the period of the last report there have been several incidents of note. 

I am aware that there may be more incidents but, due to the nature of these, or ongoing investigations, I cannot give full details.

They are broken down in terms of the agreed priorities for the ward.

Ward Priorities

1. Road Safety

· On Thursday 30th April, between 1330 – 1430 hours, a speed check was carried out on the A198 in both Gullane and North Berwick.  A number of drivers were warned in line with Road Traffic legislation and one driver issued with a fixed penalty ticket in relation to driving otherwise than in accordance with a driving licence.
2. Antisocial Behaviour

· In the afternoon of Monday 6th April, police received calls regarding 3 males on dirt bikes in a field next to Law Primary School.  Police attended however no persons there on arrival.

· On Thursday 9th April, a report of 3 males on dirt bikes in fields behind the High School was received.  Police attended however no trace or sounds of bikes heard in the area. Further enquiry to establish identity

· In the early hours of Friday 24th April, police received a call regarding loud shouting coming from a house in Law View.  Police attended a short time later however no noise on arrival.

3. Housebreaking

4. Parking

· 58 parking tickets were issued by the East Lothian Parking wardens in North Berwick during the month of March
CAPP

CAPP MEETINGS HAVE BEEN CANCELLED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE

Other Incidents of note / relevant Community Council information

· On Monday 6th April, police received a report of damage to a gate on Clifford Green, North Berwick.  Details taken and enquiries ongoing.
· On Sunday 12th April, a male shoplifting stole £70 worth of alcohol from The Co-Op, North Berwick.  Male caught on CCTV.  Further enquiries to be made. Identity of the male has since been established. 
· In the evening of Friday 24th April, a vehicle was stopped at Robert Louis Way, North Berwick.  On speaking with the occupants there was a strong smell of cannabis was detected.   Occupants detained and driver admitted he was in possession of drugs.  Drugs seized and accused issued with Recorded Police Warning.
· In the morning of Saturday 2nd May, police were called regarding a possible old unexploded bomb at Yellowcraigs beach accessed via Abbotsford Road.  Police attended, image of item sent to EOD.  Bomb disposal team attended and collected item which was an old training round.  No issues. 

· In the afternoon of Saturday 2nd May, police were called to a male begging outside the Co Operative, High Street, North Berwick.  The male was right next to the door of the shop.  Police attended and explained covid19 guidance and moved male on.
· During the month there have been numerous calls to Police by persons reporting breach of Covid-19 regulations, other than one person who was given a ticket all others compiled when requested to do so. 

Feedback from meeting
Please e-mail any feedback to:

NorthBerwickCoastalCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk
Or

john.paterson2@scotland.pnn.police.uk  
Or

peter.bamford@scotland.pnn.police.uk
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